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Mark Dean 

 
Ordinary Committee 

Angela Smith 
Katherine Wettstein 

Faye Dimintakis 
Linden Hearn (to Oct 2014) 
Jill Carter (from Jan 2015) 

______________________________

Contact 
 

Project Hope Horse Welfare Vic Inc. 
GPO Box1991 

Melbourne 3001 
PH: 1300 881 606 

 
Registration Number: A0027152D 

ABN: 96 820 500 367 
 

EMAIL: info@phhwv.org.au 
www.phhwv.org.au 

PHHWV, originally known as Project Hope Horse Rescue first 
began in 1973 when a concerned Val Collingwood of Wallan, 
Victoria, wrote into RIDER magazine regarding the number of 
neglected horses in Australia. 
She outlined a scheme whereby someone could co-ordinate the 
rescue and rehabilitation of these unfortunate animals and she 
suggested the name “Project Hope” in memory of a terribly 
neglected, supposedly aged, buck-jumper from Queensland. 
She had taken him home to try to save his life, giving him the 
name “Hope”, although he had very little. He died three weeks 
later from massive worm infestation at the tender age of three.    
People responded to Val's letter, assuming that she was to be 
co-coordinator and the scheme became loosely organised on a 
district basis.    
PHHWV grew until it became necessary to use newsletters for 
communication, to introduce memberships fees to help cover 
costs, and to draw up a constitution. With the help of a logo and 
media coverage, PHHWV became a familiar name in equine 
circles within Victoria. 

Project Hope Horse Welfare Victoria Inc. (PHHWV) is a non-
profit organisation committed to providing hope for Victorian 
equines through education, rehabilitation and advocacy. 
PHHWV Inc. is a registered incorporated non-profit 
organisation. It is governed by a committee of management.  
PHHWV is tax exempt and all donations over $2 are tax 
deductible.   
PHHWV is run by volunteers and is self funded though 
memberships, donations and fundraising. 

PHHWV Missions & Goals  
o Throughout Victoria, whenever and wherever possible: 
o To assist owners through education, assistance and advice to 

rehabilitate their own horses 
o To provide emergency care, treatment and assistance to horses 
o To rescue and rehabilitate any horse found abandoned, sick, injured 

or mistreated 
o To find a suitable home for rehabilitated horses surrendered to 

PHHWV to, as far as possible, assures the horses’ future well-being 
o To educate the community on the plight of neglected horses 
o To contribute to the development of improved government 

legislation and policy 
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Escalating calls for help made the year end busy - a 50% 
increase in calls, and widely varied locals worried for a horse, 
authorities ‘Will you look after this horse?”, and owners ‘I 
cant cope, can you help me.”  

We helped more owners with practical help this year, whether 
a bag of feed, vet advice, or a straight talk about what 
looking after a horse means.   

Nevertheless more horses have come into PHHWV care.  It is 
at this point that effective, no-frills rehabilitation, and a well 
developed practice approach to handling neglected or 
abused horses, helps time and again to turn a fearful, shut 
down horse into a rideable horse or companion. To help us to 
talk about what we do, we prepared what is proving a 
valuable resource in ‘Practice Notes’ – what our experienced 
workers look for when visiting a reported horse, what they 
see as important steps in rehabilitation.  We thank the 
experienced workers who have documented this. 

Now in this fourth decade, we are thankful for the heritage of Project Hope in both enduring members and 
a record of past work.  Someone comes forward willing to help a horse, or to fund a need, because of 
what they have known of Project Hope, what it has done in the past.  

Thank you for the hands-on willingness of members, new and 
old, to care for horses in their own homes.  We seek always to 
do better, and we look forward to change and to what new 
members bring. 

Through Facebook, the web, face to face, and in print, we 
speak about horse welfare standards.  Whether in post-racing 
futures for horses, in regard to saleyards, or Australia’s 
brumbies, we rely on members’ wide experience and input. 
We believe their broadly-based day to day experience with 
horses is a significant contribution. 
 
Sue Kirkegard – President PHHWV 

PROJECT HOPE HORSE WELFARE VICTORIA 

Sue manning the stand at Equitana 
2014 with PHHWV VP Kathryn & fellow 

PHHWM Members Leanne & Kerry 

PHHWV BILLY 
BEFORE & AFTER 

	
  

• 50% increase in calls 
• Increased advice and help to 

owners 
• “Practice Notes” written on 

PHHWV care 
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PROJECT HOPE HORSE WELFARE VICTORIA 

BUSHFIRE, DROUGHT & 
FLOOD 

 
January 2015:  Fires in the Adelaide Hills, South Australia 
took a great toll as they went through.  The local networks 
mobilised, and whilst no horses were lost, many lost 
paddocks, feed and gear, and some horses had injuries and 
burns. 
 
Members and friends of Project Hope, Triple R Equine 
Welfare, and Winged Horse bagged feed, summer rugs and 
consumables.  A large truck delivered these with several hay 
rolls, to the SA equine groups in the Adelaide Hills.   
 
A small return from Victorians to those who had helped us in 
earlier years, and well received.  
 
  

 

SECRETARY’S REPORT 
 
The 2014 -15 year as Secretary has been interesting, 
educative, confronting & heart-warming.   The tireless work 
by members on & close to the committee of Project Hope is 
inspiring.   The time & commitment given to run the 
organisation & to step in to assist horses & people in trauma 
is great to witness.     
I thank the committee for their assistance while I struggled 
with the complexities of this role, and especially thank 
Courtney as Secretary’s Assistant.   She took on the Info@ 
line and its time commitment & has acquitted herself 
magnificently. 
All requirements under the Australian Charities & Not-for-
Profits Commission & the Department of Justice have been 
fulfilled.  This year our electronic profile has been moved to 
an external website manager.   We have also launched our 
Facebook site.   I thank all for these initiatives to modernise 
our e-platform. 
Thank you to all members of Project Hope Horse Welfare 
Victoria Inc.   Whether you are just a member paying dues or 
you are active at the coalface your contribution is 
appreciated.   The more we have to give, the better we can 
support all equines when required. 
 
Keith Pattinson –Secretary PHHWV  
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2014 has been a busy year, with a sharp spike in people seeking our 
assistance.  All of the PHHWV Representatives have been hard at work!    
I take this opportunity to say a huge thank you to our Project Hope Reps 
for all of your hard work, in a year of cases with large numbers of equines 
and also of difficult cases.  
The numbers of horses in reports have risen this year.  Ten reports were 
of mobs varying from a minimum number of 10 horses up to nearly 40 in 
one ongoing report.   The numbers of callers simply seeking advice also 
rose.  This I think is wonderful, and in this members as well as reps and 
committee have been more than willing to pass on our personal 
knowledge in keeping our horse and pony friends happy and healthy!   
Another theme that stuck with me was the rise in requests from local 
councils about surrendering horses to Project Hope.   
Finally, the numbers of unhandled or ‘uncatchable’ horses were also 
noticeable, alongside the unfortunately usual reports of underweight 
horses.    
Thankfully Victoria has seen no disaster, major or minor.  However it was 
still a dry spring and summer, which led to the inevitable reports of skinny 
horses.  
 
Katherine Wettstein - Horse Reports Coordinator PHHWV 

PROJECT HOPE HORSE WELFARE VICTORIA 

o Horse reports: 
112 (previous 
year: 74) 

o 375 horses 
were reported 

o 25 horses 
surrendered 

o More advice to 
owners 

o 8 cases were 
referred to the 
RSPCA 

o 4 horses were 
euthanised 

PHHWV WILLIAM 

PHHWV AXL 
	
  

PHHWV EDDIE 
	
  

REFERRAL TO RSPCA  

ADVICE TO OWNER 



 

	
  

  

 PROJECT HOPE HORSE WELFARE VICTORIA 

IN MEMORIAM 
Project Hope marks the life of PHHWV horses who died in 2014, 

and thanks the members who gave them a home: 
Carlo    Chance   Jack Sparrow 
Jellybean   Misty   Red II 
Sam    Sochi  Stormy   Vault 
 
 

2014 started with fifteen horses in short term care, including six newly acquired as a result of an RPSCA 
court action.  Only three are still in rehabilitation or retraining, two from abused backgrounds. One is 
deceased.  Six found a home after on the ground handling and retraining.  
 
Twenty-five horses were surrendered during 2014.  Eight needed significant veterinary attention, with 
both surgery work and home nursing care.  We also had several surrenders of older stallions – even if 
they were only 3 feet high!  Two groups were herds with older owners who realised their animals were 
being neglected - seven of these horses came into short-term care, three found local homes, and two 
were directly leased.  Other horses were older thoroughbreds whose owners could not understand nor 
meet their care. 
 
Lessees of seven PH horses asked if their horse could be rehomed; to date only two have come into 
short-term care.  
 
Thirty-six members offered short-term care, three for several horses.  Thank you to each one for 
opening their paddocks.  They have given hours in treatment, in feeding programs and especially in 
handling to change behaviour and develop trust. They would say  “We wouldn’t be doing anything else – 
the change in the horse is our reward”.  We say thank you, for practical care in this way. 
 

HORSES FINDING HOMES 
 
Thirty three horses were rehomed, two moving from a ‘growing up’ home to their permanent home. 
Thanks to Lisa and Michelle for giving these young horses a good start, and Liz who took on PHHWV 
Spike to rear.  Seven oldies found a home, and eleven ponies. 
 

PHHWV JELLYBEAN 
	
  

PHHWV CARLO 
	
  

PHHWV JACK SPARROW 
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 PROJECT HOPE HORSE WELFARE VICTORIA 

PHHWV ROSIE 

PHHWV SOCHI 
	
  

PHHWV LEVI 

PHHWV ELVIS 

PHHWV DEX 

PHHWV BRYTON 
	
  

PHHWV BILLY 

PHHWV SMOKIE 
	
  

PHHWV FRANKIE 
	
  

PHHWV DJ 
	
  

PHHWV EDDIE & FRIEND 

PHHWV PHANTOM 
	
  

PHHWV SPIKE 
	
  

PHHWV WILLOW 
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PHHWV MEMBER RACHEL 
Rachel is the owner of a retail store during the 
day. “I’m a member because I want to help the 
horses, and being in a group you have more 
chance of doing something. I have helped in re-
educating and rehoming horses, and floated 
horses when it’s needed locally. I took 3 ponies to 
handle when PH helped the RSPCA, and found 
homes locally when they had settled down. I try 
to find the right person for each horse and keep in 
touch to see how they are going. I believe in 
giving back, even when I was young, I met people 
who helped horses.” 

 
PHHWV MEMBER LIZZIE 
Lizzie rang PHHWV when she was looking for a young horse, as her mother had 
been a member from when she was only 6.  
“I got Aurelia on the 22 January 2013 from Benalla.  She was a pony from a 
herd rescued at Jeparit. She had some education, but once turned out she 
went back to her old habits. She was difficult to deal with at first but now we 
work together. Aurelia has helped me so much, which is why I help others 
(people & horses). I take people under my wing that have depression. She will 
love you and if you know what you are doing, Aurelia is the first horse out there. 
I’m giving back what she has given to me.  She is currently being broken in and 
she’s taking it all in her stride.  Aurelia and myself are the perfect team together. 
What more could I ask for.  
So thank you to project hope for giving me the chance to have Aurelia.  I would 
take on another PHHWV horse in a heart beat.” 
 
PHHWV MEMBER SUE 
I own a TB OTT who I love, but don’t ride nearly enough.   I have 10 acres, a son 
who plays sport, we work, and we are forever undertaking property 
improvements.  I support Project Hope because I am a lover of horses.   I simply 
don’t have the time to do much but I can take a horse when I have a spare 
paddock. I love what PH stands for and what it achieves.   
I had a few horses here after the fires, and helped feed some others that were 
poorly.  Last year I collected a Shetland found on the roadside (and taken to the 
pound in the police car).  A little man with a big personality - so I called him 
Elvis.  He was an 8 yo stallion with VERY BAD manners to other horses, but fun 
to take for a walk. I suspected he’d been dumped, as few agistment properties 
will take stallions. We had him here a while, but no owner came forward.  As he 
couldn’t be paddocked with other horses, PHHWV found him a new home. 

WHY	
  NOT	
  JOIN	
  PHHWV?	
  WE	
  NEED	
  YOUR	
  HELP	
  TO	
  HELP	
  THE	
  HORSES.	
  

 PROJECT HOPE HORSE WELFARE VICTORIA 

MEMBERSHIP	
  
REPORT	
  

Membership	
  
renewal	
  falls	
  
due	
  once	
  per	
  
year	
  on	
  either	
  
1st	
  March	
  or	
  	
  

1st	
  September.	
  
We	
  have	
  378	
  
members	
  

currently,	
  with	
  
55	
  new	
  

members.	
  	
  

Download	
  	
  a	
  membership	
  form	
  at	
  www.phhwv.org.au	
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 PROJECT HOPE HORSE WELFARE VICTORIA 

PHHWV DAKOTA 
	
  

PHHWV  LANCELOT 
	
  

PHHWV AMELDA 
	
  

PHHWV LADY 
	
  

PHHWV DESTINY 
	
  

PHHWV PEANUT 
	
  

PHHWV ELVIS 
	
  

PHHWV WILLIAM 
	
  

Opal when rescued 

PHHWV   OPAL 

PHHWV OPAL 
	
  

PHHWV PERI 
	
  

PHHWV OLD BOBBY 
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PHHRV “PERI” 
“Can you help me find agistment?”  A country person called, 
desperate.  Not on a good income, she had been using 
borrowed paddocks for years to care for a 16.2h TB she’d taken 
from the sales because she felt sorry for him.  Maybe in earlier 
years it worked, but she had run out of options.  Her current 
paddock had been sold.  She cycled local areas without 
success. 
PH used its member network. The horse was known, and was 
not in bad condition.  Then the owner found a paddock, but 
couldn’t manage the horse to shift it.  Then, as networks do, PH 
had another call.  Others were helping supplementing feed or 
water when the owner had not appeared. They were frustrated at 
her varying attendance, and with practical care like a hoof crack 
not being attended to. 
Given these details, Project Hope offered to take ‘Peri’.  None 
were more relieved than the owner as she mostly wanted to 
make sure this horse was OK.  Racing Victoria Off the Track 
program floated Peri to his new home.  
Since then Peri has enjoyed early retirement in a herd cared for 
by Phil.  His feet are improved and he is looking better than ever.  “PERI” Before & After 

“WE’RE HERE FOR THE HORSE” 
PHHWV members work with horses 

PHHWV “AMELDA” 
“Stunning” was the first reaction to a little dun pony with a 
flaxen mane, however, when PHHWV met her, Amelda was 
3yo, one of 3 quite unhandled little ponies.  All had foundered. 
Amelda picked up with good care, but then became ‘boss’.  
This was not a good situation for her older carer.  So PHHWV 
member Sharon, who had a little assertive 4 legged one, took 
on Amelda for strict handling. Amelda learned to respect 
humans.  She took to being led and lunged, and coming when 
called.  She became easier to handle, and later that year, was 
educated to be a ridden pony.   Sharon and her family had 
bonded with Amelda – but they couldn’t keep her.   
Enter Cherie, and her 3 children.  Newly on a farm, they met 
Amelda on Facebook - but had to wait to get fencing and for 
Amelda to make the long trip across town.  Their first 
challenge was the founder that had reappeared.  Cherie and 
her family set up a feed and exercise regime, and Amelda met 
her 3 new small owners.  Since then, Amelda has been busier 

than ever with her new riders.  The founder has been managed and kept at bay.  Now she is being 
prepared for her first pony club outing - We hope a busy future awaits her! 
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“WE’RE HERE FOR THE HORSE” 
PHHWV members work with horses 

THE STORY OF ONE PADDOCK 
 “There’s a skinny TB on XXX road”... a member noticed this and 
another horse, and so began a six month contact between 
Project Hope reps and some horse owners under stress.  At first, 
we were met with “We’re OK”.  As months past and the skinny 
horse remained skinny, we called again, saying it would be 
difficult to meet horses’ feed needs, and care for a family, on a 
limited budget. 
Then a break through - a phone call. “We can’t manage, could 
you take our horse?”  The skinny TB moved into PH care.  Its 
mate, not surrendered, moved into a large grassy paddock. 
Whilst visiting we were asked to see horses owned by others.  A 
mare and young foal worried our reps. The mare was eating bark, 
the foal was lethargic, our reps felt we had limited time to achieve 
change.  Fortunately, the owners listened. They couldn’t easily 
get to the paddock, and money was given to others for feed that 
hadn’t arrived.  Rep Leigh found agistment for them to look at 
nearer their home; we gave feed for the mare and foal, and asked 
them to clean the paddock (which they did). Later, PH shifted the 
mare and foal to agistment chosen by the owners.  The chat in 
this move was fairly clear to the 18yo owner – you keep the feed 
up to this horse, keep it looking good and cared for, or we will be 
in touch.  The young owner did visit daily, and recently mare and 
foal were doing OK.   
Two other horses needed help. One was a family pet, but was 
now old and very skinny. The other was a mare that would not 
come to humans, again underweight, possibly pregnant. 
The family of the oldie had ill children amongst other stresses.  At 
first they said they would feed it more.  Over a month or so they 
were struggling, but kept in touch. Then, a call to ask PH to take 
their oldie – it would be better for the horse.  Project Hope found 
a carer who just enjoys giving a home to an old horse.  He now 
has no ribs showing.  He knows feed time, and is not backward 
at rattling his feed bucket! 
Rep Kerryn was picking up the oldie – as she passed the 
paddock of the frightened mare, its head (with halter on) popped 
over to look.  Quickly, she clipped on the lead.   Half an hour 
later, this mare was loaded and on her way to PH care.  On the 
way, a visit to a vet, and pregnancy was ruled out.  Living at first 
in a stable and round yard, she became used to humans.  Then 
loading with little fuss, she went to short-term care to gain weight 
and find a home as a companion mare.	
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EQUITANA  
20th-23rd NOVEMBER 2014 

 
Equitana again was a great opportunity for Project Hope to spread 
news of our work.    Our stall was busy and a buzz of excitement could 
be felt  - its all about the horses.  Project Hope’s new signage looked 
great – and new polo shirts had their first outing! 
 
The thirty or so members volunteered to be there with the Project Hope 
message – to get more support to help more horses that otherwise 
would be leading a miserable painful existence.    
 
Many had heard of us but some were not clear about what we did. 
Others did not know that they could help.  We talked more than sold 
goods, but there was a steady stream into the donation box, and our 
volunteers never stopped talking to someone about ‘Project Hope’. 
 

TALKING TO STUDENTS 
 
PH member Dr Lesley Hawson spoke with University High students in 
February 2015.  The students were on a program looking at the 
humanitarian challenges in our society.  Lesley discussed the challenges 
involved in welfare of horses including difficult issues such as euthanasia 
and wastage from the racing industry.  
 

 

PROJECT HOPE HORSE WELFARE VICTORIA 

PHHWV EVENTS & STALLS IN  
THE COMMUNITY: 

 
Mt Macedon Music Afternoon - June 2014 

Welsh Pony & Cob Society AGM - July 2014 
Perry’s Feed Equine Expo - 

September 2014 
Equitana - November 2014 

Alexandra Show - November 2014 
Mustad Lowdens Beyer Show - 

December 2014 
Kilmore Show  - December 2014 
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OUT & ABOUT 
 

Alexandra Show – November 2014 – member Helen and PHHWV Captain Hook showed off what 
PHHWV can do for horses and gave out information on PHHWV.  Captain Hook showed how he had 
changed from a grumpy laminitic horse to his current friendly self.  Thanks to Helen for raising PHHWV 
profile. 
 
Kilmore Show – December 2014 – Captain Hook again starred, with Helen, Rose and Noelle in support, 
giving out information and telling our story. Captain Hook had his time with the Show Clown! 
 
Lowdens Beyer Show – December 2014 – PHHWV Chester was the star for Project Hope.  PH members 
Tania and Noelle handed out leaflets to families there to see the displays. 

 

PHHWV RUGS  
In 2014, Project Hope supplied rugs to 6 PHHWV horses, to show off PHHWV whenever they were at 
clubs, events, and shows.  This is the start - we hope to expand this program in future. 

 
 

HORSE RESCUE by Joanne Schoenwald 
 
“Inspiring stories of second chance horses and the lives they changed” Penguin Books, 2014 
PHHWV Ticketty Boo had his story published in this book in 2014.  
“The journey of PHHWV Ticketty Boo from abused frightened pony to his forever home with Jennah is a 
great read.  Sold by a stud in the time of the equine flu scare, abused by ignorant owners, seized by a 
local council, coming into Project Hope care, and finding his rehab carer Jenny and finally his forever 
home with Jennah.... If you haven’t read his story, maybe you should!”  Sue Kirkegard, PHHWV. 
 
 

PROJECT HOPE HORSE WELFARE VICTORIA 
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PROJECT HOPE HORSE WELFARE VICTORIA 

PHHWV Alfie PHHWV Captain 
Hook PHHWV Georgia PHHWV Matthew  PHHWV Pixie PHHWV Star 

Jazmyn 

PHHWV Amber PHHWV Cassie PHHWV Ginger I PHHWV Mayfair 
Indigo Rose PHHWV Pocket PHHWV Stella 

PHHWV Amelda PHHWV Chance PHHWV Ginger II PHHWV Miss 
Daisy PHHWV Popcorn PHHWV Suede 

PHHWV Amos PHHWV Charlie PHHWV Gingernut PHHWV Mikki PHHWV Princess PHHWV Sultan 

PHHWV Arizona PHHWV Charlie 
Brown PHHWV Gizmo PHHWV Mini PHHWV Rafki PHHWV Sunday 

PHHWV Aurelia PHHWV Chequers PHHWV Grahame PHHWV Miassy PHHWV Rascal PHHWV Sunny 
PHHWV Autumn PHHWV Chester PHHWV Hailey PHHWV Nautilus PHHWV Rasheem PHHWV Sunny II 

PHHWV Ava PHHWV Cookie PHHWV Honey II PHHWV Neddy PHHWV Red PHHWV Tangles 

PHHWV Axel PHHWV Creature 
Comfort PHHWV Hope PHHWV Nicholas 

Haych PHHWV Red III PHHWV Ted 

PHHWV Axl PHHWV Daisy PHHWV Ivana PHHWV Ocean 
Road PHHWV Rocky PHHWV Teddy 

PHHWV Bailey PHHWV Damsel PHHWV Jack PHHWV Old 
Bobby PHHWV Roger PHHWV Texas 

PHHWV Bart PHHWV Daphney PHHWV Jack II PHHWV Olive PHHWV Rosie PHHWV Tia 

PHHWV Bear PHHWV Dakota PHHWV Jack III PHHWV Omni PHHWV Rusty Nut PHHWV Tickety 
Boo 

PHHWV Beau PHHWV Destiny PHHWV Jackson PHHWV Oni PHHWV Samson PHHWV Tilly 
PHHWV Bella PHHWV Dexter PHHWV Jean PHHWV Opal PHHWV Scoobie PHHWV Tinkerbell 
PHHWV Ben PHHWV Dijon PHHWV Jet PHHWV Ozzie PHHWV Shadow PHHWV Tiny 
PHHWV Billie PHHWV Dillion PHHWV Jill PHHWV Paris PHHWV Shadow II PHHWV Tomba 
PHHWV Bindi PHHWV Dynamite PHHWV Jim Boy PHHWV Paris II PHHWV Shakisma PHHWV Torah 
PHHWV Birch PHHWV Eddy PHHWV Jordan PHHWV Patches PHHWV Smokie PHHWV Torry 

PHHWV Blaze II PHHWV Ella PHHWV Corona PHHWV Patience PHHWV Smopey PHHWV Valentino 
PHHWV Bobby PHHWV Fergie PHHWV Kia PHHWV Peanut PHHWV Snippet PHHWV Wheetbix 
PHHWV Bryton PHHWV Frankie PHHWV Lady PHHWV Peg  PHHWV Sonny PHHWV William 

PHHWV Bunny PHHWV Frodo PHHWV Sir 
Lancelot PHHWV Peggy PHHWV Sox PHHWV Xena 

PHHWV Buster PHHWV Gemma PHHWV Lil PHHWV Penny PHHWV Spaggles PHHWV Yogi Bear 
  PHHWV George PHHWV Lily PHHWV Pirate PHHWV Spike PHHWV Zack 
    PHHWV Makalali     PHHWV Zelda 
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You will find a fully detailed income and expenditure statement 
in the attached auditors report for the 2014 / 2015 financial 
year. In summary the report shows our income as $ 66,166.92 
and our expenses as $ 66,896.25 resulting in an operating loss 
for the financial year of $ 759.77. 
 
Generally income and expenses were in line with budgeted 
expectations and no extra ordinary income or expense was 
experienced. 
 
Membership revenue of $15,780.00 represents a total of 351 
new and renewing members, which is in line with our 
membership base of 378 as at 28th February 2015.  Membership 
revenue at $15,780.00 represents a 28% increase on the previous financial year.  We received financial 
donations totaling $ 34,770.04.  This is an increase of 54% on the previous year. 
 
Expenses were in line with the previous financial year so the net effect of increased income and static 
expenses resulted in a break even position for the year as opposed to a loss the previous year. 
Financial donations were received from the below individuals, groups and clubs. 
 

Mark Dean – Treasurer PHHWV 

PROJECT HOPE HORSE WELFARE VICTORIA 

Lynne Alexandra  Jude Fock  Rosemary Lornie  Joan Rattray  
Jill Alibertini  Marion Gason  Mandy Macartney  TE Rayner  
McRae Andrew  Margaret Gawthrop  Alexandra Malcolm  Carly Reid  
Jenni Austin  Anne Gittens  Judy Malmgren  Robyn Reynolds  
Brooke Ayres  Val Gledhill Goodman Lindsey Marshall  Ken Rickey  
Olive Bailey  Petrol Kilsyth Woolworth Heather Martin  Helen Ridd  
Colleen Bamford  Sarah Greenslade  Lyn Mc Bain Stores Ritchies  
Susie Batten  Roxanne Gregory  Margaret Mc Gill Carol Roberts  
Julie Begg  Fashion H and B Jacqui McGregor  Anita Romleigh  
Trisha Bellett  Sandra Haffenden  Suzanne McInnes  Vicki Ryan  
Tamir Berkman  Maxine Harborne  Tanya Meldrum  Leilani Schaller  
Anita Bezuch  Bev Hardenberg  Linda Menzies  Nicholas Schubert  
Mary Bond  Toni Harris  John and Sheila Minchin-King  Anne Schween  
Ngaire Brodie  Linden Hearn  Hayley Mitchell  Leanne Scott  
Sharon Brookes  Karen Higgins  Shire Council Mitchell  Brenda Shalders  
Karen Brown  Belinda Hodge  Elaine Moores  Tony Shaw  
Joan Bucknell  Sue Hoffman  Lana Moran  Jennifer Shearn  
Mark Burnell  Amy Holland  Carol Morgan  Adrian and Helen Slee  
Alison Carter  Ringwood Horseland  Heather Wright Kim Staples  
M Cavagna  Kim Howard  Helen Morris  Sandra Stevens  
Rosalie Connolly  Caroline Hueston  Stables Mrs  Susan Stocks  
Sue Cooke  Mary Hughes  Evi Muggli  Deedee Tamme  
Jane and Alan Dawe  Allan and Pam Jack  Jenny Nagel  Margaret Tarrant  
Monica DeGraaf  Allison Jack  Megan O'Donnell  Lisa Teniswood  
Helen Derix  Joan James  Owles of the Swamp Kath Toomey  
Shannon Derix  Keith James  Carol Oxley  Shonady Toon  
Audrey Dickins  Megan Johnson  Pakenham Upper Riding Club Kerrie Tresize  
Keith Diggens  Anne Jolley  Mary Palmer  Faye Trist  
RF Donkin  Rosemary Jones  Cheryl Parker  Turquoise Womans Healing Circle 
Christine Anne Downing  Sue Kenyon  Sally Parker  Jennifer Vizard  
Dovico Duncan  Suzanne Knox  Teresa Perry  Glenda Walker  
Ron Eppingstall  Peta Langbehn  Caroline Pope  Tracey Walkley 
2014 Equitana  Leonie Larmer  Racing Portelli  Helen Ward  
Penny Finlay  Marylou Leggett  June Pyke  Bedding Centre Warrigal  
Heidi Fischbacher  Carol Lewis  Miriam Pywell  Katie Wettstein  
McCrae Fischer  Peter Lloyd  Sharon Rabusin  Elizabeth Willenbrecht  
Karyn Flynn  Judy Lockwood  Racing Raffles  Rachel Wills  
Mornington Peninsula Mini Promo Group Inc  
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“Financial statements available in full on www.phhwv.org.au or from 
PHHWV GPO Box 1991 Melbourne 3001” 
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Thank you to following businesses and individuals who have assisted 
Project Hope Horse Welfare during 2014: 
 
• Horseland - The Wishing Tree 2014  
• Donors of major prizes for the PHHWV annual raffle.... Paddock 

Fence Australia, Duncan Dovico & Flight Centre, Wombalano, 
Village Vet & Merricks Estate Winery 

• Macedon Ranges Equine Vets, The University of Melbourne 
Veterinary School and other veterinarians for discounted services. 

• Members donating feed and supplies to the Adelaide fire victims. 
• RVL “Off The Track “ Program 
• Australian Equine Behavioral Centre 
 

 PROJECT HOPE HORSE WELFARE VICTORIA 

PROJECT HOPE HORSE WELFARE VICTORIA 

PHHWV CLOTHING 
 
Polo’s, shirts, long sleeved tops and jackets can be 
ordered from www.phhwv.org.au.    
Colours are purple and black or grey and black. 
Caps are available in purple or green on black. 
 

PHHWV HORSE CARDS 
 
A pack of 5 cards featuring PHHWV horses is available from 
www.phhwv.org.au. 
Each park is blank inside, has a Project Hope horse on the 
cover, and the story of the horse on the back cover. 
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PROJECT HOPE HORSE WELFARE VICTORIA 

 
In January 2015, Project Hope Horse Welfare relaunched 
its Facebook presence (last used – 2009): 
Our relaunched Facebook page is growing consistently 
with a range of stories and information about PHHWV 
events, our members and most importantly the horses we 
are helping, with fabulous photos and some videos to 
interest a wide audience.  We have over 2,225 likes of our 
page so let’s continue spreading Project Hope’s important 
message.  PHHWV Dakota is our pin-up boy in the cover 
photo at the moment. 
 

www.facebook.com/Projecthopevic	
  



 

	
  
20	
  

	
  


